STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF COLOMBIA AT THE 30TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(10 May 2018, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Colombia to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the Delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. We have noted efforts in the implementation of accepted recommendations from the previous cycle, particularly the Final Agreement for Ending the Conflict and Building a Stable and Lasting Peace, which in our view will go a long way in ensuring the promotion and protection of human rights.
3. We have also taken note of the commendable legislative measures intended to promote and protect human rights, including National Development Plan for 2014–2018 and National Strategy for Guaranteeing Human Rights 2014–2034.
4. Notwithstanding the extensive measures taken, challenges still remain, including on issues of discrimination and women’s rights. In this respect, we make the following two recommendations:
i. Introduce a comprehensive definition of racial discrimination in its legislation, in accordance with article 1 of the ICERD; and 

ii. Step up efforts to protect women’s rights by all actors in situations of conflict, including taking effective measures to address the prevalence of sexual violence against women and girls, particularly rape.
5. We wish Colombia a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Mr. President!
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